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1. INTRODUCTION 
 
1.1 This report to full Council is referred for approval arising from considerations 

by the Overview & Scrutiny Committee at their meeting on 12 March 2013 of 
the report regarding future arrangements, and amended terms of reference of 
the North Central London Joint Health Overview & Scrutiny Committee. 

 
2. SUMMARY 
 
2.1 North Central London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee – 

Future Arrangements and Amended Terms of Reference 
 
2.2 The Overview and Scrutiny Committee were asked to consider the proposed 

arrangements, amended terms of reference and procedures for the North 
Central London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee, with a view to 
recommend to Council that they be agreed and implemented from the start of 
the new municipal year, subject to further review in a years’ time. 

 
2.3 Haringey is currently a member of the North Central London Joint Health 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The other boroughs that are members 
are Barnet, Camden, Enfield and Islington.  Under the terms of the 
Constitution, joint arrangements with other local authorities require the 
approval of full Council and therefore any changes to the terms of reference 
need to be agreed by it. 

 
2.4 The North Central London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee met 

to discuss the implications of the new arrangements for the NHS which were 
implemented on 1 April 2013.  It was agreed that the following would be 
recommended to each of the constituent boroughs: 

 

• That the North Central London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee shall continue to meet, initially four times per Municipal Year, 
with this being reviewed in a years’ time; 

• That the amended terms of reference as set out in paragraph 5.9 of the 
attached report be agreed; and, 

• That the amended procedural arrangements as set out in paragraph 5.10 
of the attached report be agreed. 

 
2.5 The Overview and Scrutiny Committee considered the report and 

unanimously agreed to recommend to full Council that the proposed 
arrangements, amended terms of reference and procedures for the North 
Central London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee be agreed and 
implemented from the start of the new municipal year, subject to further 
review in a years’ time.   



 
3. RECOMMENDATION 
 
3.1 That full Council agree to the implementation of the proposed arrangements, 

amended terms of reference and procedures for the North Central London 
Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee from the start of the new 
municipal year, subject to further review in a years’ time.   

 
 


